BSTC Town Council Office Location Public Consultation Report – January 2011

Bradley Stoke Town Council 
Town Council Office Location Public Consultation Results
The Public Consultation exercise ran from the beginning of October until 10th December 2010. 

The public were consulted in a variety of ways:

· Bradley Stoke Town Council website – maps, explanations and SGC criteria/rationale  available to download, in addition to an online response form 

· Bradley Stoke Town Council newsletter published October 2010 – explanation and SGC criteria/rationale included in the newsletter, as well as a Consultation Form which could be completed and returned to the office 

· Bradley Stoke Town Council noticeboards + Activity Centre

· Bradley Stoke Journal

· BSTC Public Drop-in Morning on Saturday 4th December 2010 at Jubilee Centre – diagrams/plans were on display and Councillors were available to answer residents questions. Ten members of the public dropped in during the four hour session. 

Results

The office received 133 responses to the consultation, 56 via the online response form set up on the Town Council website and 77 written responses.

Option 1a – Extend on the Jubilee Centre
64 responses

Option 1 – Extend on the Jubilee Centre + Football Pitch Relocation
7 responses

Option 2 – Stand-alone building at the Jubilee Centre + Football Pitch Relocation
3 responses

Option 3 – Continue to Rent Office
50 responses

Other Comments only
9 responses 
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Bradley Stoke Town Council

Town Council Office Location Public Consultation Responses

Option 1a – Extend on the Jubilee Centre
1.
The current rented offices are not in the heart of our town, just in the business centre. The Jubilee Centre is in the centre of Bradley Stoke community facilities and therefore an excellent position for access by all residents.

2.
I think it is an excellent idea to have the offices in a more centralised position within the town. Renting of course is a total waste of money and is not a viable asset.

3.
More cost-effective in the long term.

4.
The relocation of the football pitch is impossible as the pitch today currently fails minimum FA size requirements and should be larger. Now to try and move the pitch either away from the main reception or side ways is again impossible due to the fact we all know that when it starts raining the bottom side becomes a lake and therefore more matches will be cancelled than now (which is lots). Also who will want to park their car right next to a football pitch like you are suggesting. The cars will be right next to the pitch ....crazy ...we will need room to actually take corners and throw ins when we are playing on the pitch !!!! You are trying to force car parking spaces into an area which is already too small. The pitch has been moved before closer to the road which means the balls keep going over local residents property. Why not focus on getting the pitch located correctly and to the correct size .. how about maximum allowed size by FA not below minimum size. Also there are only 2 full size football pitches in the whole of Bradley Stoke with over 22,000 residents.  We actually need more football pitches in the town. We need more money spent on the pitches to ensure they are playable all year round. To move the lower pitch as you already know is not possible due to the drainage issues we currently have on the pitches and where the standing water is after it rains (if you do not know I will come and show you). There is no other place to play football in the town but there are plenty of spaces for car parks. Why are you not putting a car park on the other side where the play park is? At present people park in the car park when using the park and then get locked in when the sports teams have gone.  Also while digging out for the car park on that side, carry on and make the rest of the ground good and put some football pitches on it so at least it would get used then and meet some of the needs of the children in Bradley Stoke. How many pitches in Bradley Stoke is there ... answer is 2 full size ones at Jubilee and 2 small ones at Baileys Court ... result is not enough.

5.
I think it's a great idea to stop renting and to have the council in a better location

6.
It seems to me strange to suggest moving parking spaces and football pitch. Why not develop on the opposite side of the Jubilee centre where there seems to be plenty of 'spare' land. Or further develop the changing room facility, i.e. offices above. I wouldn't put too much parking close to the football pitches, although I presume they would mostly be used during the week. If option 1 is taken, why not build a 2 storey building, with bar and catering facilities to be used by sports clubs. This would then produce an income. The bar and catering facilities could be managed by the football clubs, i.e. Bradley Stoke Town and Bradley Stoke Youth FCs.

7.
I agree that investment for the long term is important and this option seems the most cost effective.  Whilst this project is taking place would it be possible to rent office space in a more central location such as The Willow Brook Centre?  Then if there is an issue with objections to the new build (I would imagine from the residents opposite the Jubilee Centre) the office would already be in a more suitable rent?

8.
I support the proposal because it will ensure that there is supervision of the Jubilee Centre area which is possibly Bradley Stokes most expensive asset. The extension of the present building will ensure that full use can be made of all the services and facilities.  

9.
Nice to be consulted. Thanks.

Option 1 – Extend on the Jubilee Centre + Football Pitch Relocation
1.
The current rented offices are not in the heart of our town, just in the business centre. The Jubilee Centre is in the centre of Bradley Stoke community facilities and therefore an excellent position for access by all residents.

2.
On behalf of our Club, Bradley Stoke Youth FC, none of the options are ideal in terms of the new car parking spaces encroaching onto the existing lower pitch resulting in the need for the pitch to be moved sideways in two options, or cars being too close in another.  Of the options No.1 is probably better than Nos 1A and 2 for the following reasons.

Option 1 - would it be possible, if this option is chosen, for the current pitch width to be extended in order to give a greater playing surface area when it is resited.  It is something which has been mentioned in the past by the likes of football coaches and others.  Obviously we don't want the current pitch length to be shortened.  Also, it's very important not to replicate Option 1A with the new car spaces being too close to the pitch touchlines to cause conflict between car user and footballer, ie balls hitting cars, restriction on play etc.

Option 1A - the pitch remains where it is but the new car parking is far too close to the pitch and very likely to impact and restrict play on the pitch, eg taking corner kicks, throw ins etc.  Also cars parked are likely to be hit by footballs being kicked out of play during the course of a match with the possibility of car owners taking issue of such incidents.  There is also the possibility that some people seeing this likelihood would prefer to park on the street with the new parking bays left empty which would represent a wasted cost as well as congestion on the road outside.

Option 2 - it would be better to build upwards and outwards from the changing block, if structurally possible, as the proposed office siting doesn't add to the visual appearance of the Centre as well a being seen as divorced from the current main building.  There is also one less disable parking bay than in the other two options which add an extra space.

While accessibility for elderly, disabled users to the Town Council offices is important has any thought been given/explored and costings calculated to adding a second floor to the present Jubilee Centre.  Accessibility is obviously a key issue and how to achieve it as well as whether the present building is structurally capable of holding a second floor.  It could be set back from the main road with the increased height partly disguised through style of roof pitch without appearing too obvious.  An alternative thought.

3.
As a town we need council offices which are easily identified and accessible and which are cost effective. The centre should reflect the image of the town, but not overly ornate, but also have a chamber reflecting the status of the offices which the members are elected to hold.

Option 2 – Stand-alone building at the Jubilee Centre + Football Pitch Relocation
1.
Not being a football player or having any knowledge of use. Do we as Bradley Stoke need this pitch? Would also like a pledge from Town Council – where possible – to utilise local (i.e. Bradley Stoke) building firms, contractors, trades.

Bradley Stoke Town Council

Town Council Office Location Public Consultation Responses

Option 3 – Continue to Rent Office
1.
Continue to rent office until you come up a good option. I am not happy with any of the options given in the Consultation form. Why can't you make Jubilee Centre a multi storyed building without encroaching the car park or the football pitch. Estimate the cost for a big office, taking into consideration future expansion as well. Retain the ground floor of the Jubilee Centre as much as possible and transform the future first floor into a big office space.  

2.
I agree that moving the town council to a more central position would benefit the community and although the costs would be slightly higher i feel the benefit would justify this. However looking at the plan options i feel i have no option but to choose option 3. My reasons for this are you are taking away green space (already very limited for a town the size of Bradley stoke) to provide car parking spaces. This is unacceptable why do you need so many car parking spaces.

3.
In all the 17 years living in BS I have not had to visit the town council, You are not more than a few miles away for most people and many would drive or could get to you by other means of transport, so why do you feel the need to be more central. I believe the cheapest and less disruptive would be to rent. Consideration should be taken to look for alternative premises as this rental figure seems too high. Why do you need to be based in Bradley stoke surely you can find premises within the SG area? With major cuts in spending in the news this unnecessary spending need to be addressed. 

4.
Funny how all of your options are based around the Jubilee Centre. Perhaps you should have had the foresight to build your office block some years ago when their was loads land available. We do not want your offices anywhere near to where we live. How ridiculous to put it at the entrance to a residential cul-de-sac. The extra traffic will be a nightmare. There is hardly enough parking space when the sports facilities are being used, this would only make it worse. This is an area for people to exercise, play sport and relax, keep your working area out of our area. Use your heads and stop wasting our time with your stupid pie in the sky ideas. The skateboard park comes to mind. This is a housing estate, keep it that way. If i wanted to live in a busy working area, I would not be living in Bradley Stoke. If you need offices, find somewhere else to put them, i will contest every planning application you put forward, and so will the residents of this side of ………………………. If you were not so greedy selling off all of the land, you could have easily found somewhere to put the offices, you could have used some of the Willow Brook Centre. You people have little or no idea what you are doing, but fortunately you will be gone before me.

5.
In the current economic situation, the town council should be seen to be saving money and cutting costs where possible (non essential schemes). This should include postponing the decision on relocation / construction of a permanent council office. This could be re-assessed in the future.

6.
The Town Council Office should be at the Willow Brook Centre, There is lots of empty office space there, and 200 sq m is not a lot of space so could easily be found. The Willow Brook Centre is the heart of the Town and that is where the Council should be based. There is plenty of car parking space in the existing car park and this removes the need to disrupt the existing recreation facilities at the Jubilee Centre. The Town Council should not be acquiring material assets at a time when most councils are busily selling off their assets and outsourcing most of their work.

7.
My preferred option is none of the above.  This sounds like a gold-plated solution.  10 square metres is more than enough office space per person and you would like 200 square metres.  There are far fewer than 20 employees.  How many employees are there in the office at any one time?  If there are part-timers then they could hot-desk.  Renting is more flexible in case of changing requirements in the future and would not involve all the complication and delay of designing and constructing a new building.  How about renting a unit in the Willow Brook Centre which would be convenient for everyone and give a higher public profile than any of the above?

8.
Rent an office in the Town Centre

9.
Given the current economic climate - why spend money on building new offices when you can continue to rent - and probably negotiate better terms.

10.
New build seems more like a pointless council vanity project than something for the benefit of residents. Rental is cheaper. Bradley Stoke is not big enough for "out of way" location of council offices to be a problem.

11.
I have picked the option which is least cost, not to residents (though that's also the case) but to the environment.  Bradley Stoke already has woefully little green space for ball games and general recreation, please do not build on what we have.  Any new build is also very bad for the environment in terms of emissions etc.  If I were to vote for any of the Jubilee Green areas then it would be an extension, not a separate building (more heating costs and hence environmental emissions). However if you were to tell me that the Jubilee extension would be constructed to maximum environmental standards and have solar panels on top that would help to power the whole thing then I'd reconsider.

12.
You cannot possibly justify spending such amounts on a new office block at this time. Even if it is built to estimate[which is doubtful]there is a 20 year payback. You do not need assets. They are only necessary to borrow against or sell at a later date. For goodness sake stop empire building and recognise that renting is the only option for the foreseeable future. Your case is so weak that no private organisation would even entertain such a building. Use our money more wisely than this.

13.
Rent offices in the Willow Brook Centre - the logical place for our Council offices

14.
This is a commercial no brainer! op3 equates to massive savings on overall costs (compared to project costs from the other options), ten years is a long time. Also, you don’t have to move or change the football pitch (building on yet more land which is already choking), and you have no running costs for the building beyond the service charge - if you owned the building, this would not be so. That said, you do not state whether or not the rental charge will or is likely to rise over the decade you write about.. so its not easy to make a solid choice without that knowledge. the other options lead to ownership of the building -so the council increases its assets - of what benefit is that to the local people?  where is the return on investment for Bradley Stoke residents?!

15.
Building is bad for the environment

16.
Why 200 Sq m when other councils work in considerably less

17.
Rent at the Willow Brook

18.
More economical when so many are facing cutbacks.

19.
But why does the council have to continue to rent its existing office when it could move to a more central location?  i.e. The Willow Brook Centre.  I understand the council was all set to do this two years ago but changed its mind and has done nothing and wasted another two years.

20.
In this current economic climate it would be unethical and financially unsound of the council to commit to a large building project when there are lots of empty offices up to rent at competitive rates in this area. Is Option 3 is an assumption that current office space is to be used?  Why not explore possibility of other premises or put offices in town centre where it would be more accessible to residents, if office space is available and financially viable It is also presumed that costs for building project are self funded-what are costs with interest if council has to take out a loan?

21.
Renting at Willow Brook Centre is by far the cheapest option over the 10yr period, and would put them at the HUB of the Town.

22.
It seems to me that in the current economic climate the council should be leading the way in maintaining current spending levels rather than additional spending which the new building would incur. Other items to consider are the loss in revenue at the Jubilee centre whilst the work proceeds and the possible increase in rates to households to pay for the new building. Ask yourselves what is the added value of a new building when the current arrangements are adequate!

23.
At this present time of cuts in order to save funds. Have a joint office with Little Stoke and Stoke Gifford.

24.
In current economic climate there is only one option, to rent. Council cannot commit at this time to capital investment with uncertain times ahead.

25.
Is it cost effective to stay where you are for the next, say, five years?

26.
This is not the time to embark on project costs of £450,000. If/when things improve in the next 10 years, the decision can be taken then.

27.
Hopefully alternative office space to rent will be looked at in the central area of the town. In these times we cannot justify paying high rents or having spacious accommodation or new builds. Bradley Stoke residents expect ‘you’ to work on their behalf and make the best thrifty, but practical decision for them without incurring extra costs from a campaign of publicity, ‘new’ furniture for ‘new’ accommodation and the like.

28.
Now is not the time to be embarking on any building projects. There is plenty of private sector rental properties available at competitive prices. Much of this is empty with jobs outsourced to Eastern Europe and India with rental companies suffering and employment rising. It’s time the council and all of local government stopped thinking of minor inconveniences and shared in the burden of cost-cutting.

29.
That is unless more information is supplied that demonstrates a clear financial advantage the information provided was trivial, residents need a business case, including operating costs and interest repayments.

30.
I believe the council should continue to rent the office space. In the current economic climate I can’t see how spending so much mobney would benefit anyone. Wouldn’t it be better to rent until things are sorted, properly, and then look into these plans again.

31.
Myself and my husband feel it would take too long 20 years going by your own figures to re-coup the fubnds. Plus, you would have the maintenance, cost of the building, which at the end of the day would cost the people of Bradley Stoke more in parish council rates.

32.
I believe that the Jubilee centre is a white elephant, as a space it is not fully realised.  You could redesign the building incorporating council offices, meeting rooms, changing rooms and a sports hub/social/clubhouse facility for Bradley Stokes' various sporting teams and associations.  This functional space will attract a high number of people to generate an income to offset many of the costs as well as giving the council the offices it needs.  Diminishing the size of playing spaces by extending car parks is a false economy in the long term.  A good example of a new sports hub and office development in Stoke Gifford is the Mile Straight Sports Club on New Road, which greyfriars fc have just completed. My suggestion would be to rent at the willow brook centre until you are really delivering a suitable building which is what this town needs.  It needs a council that is available at the heart of the town, easily accessible by all, where there is no need for addition parking, there are good transport links and you can meet and engage with the diverse and cultural population who you are trying to reach.

33.
N.B. I do not wish to select an option but the online form forced me to do so! This is a flawed consultation because:

(a) the estimates for the build options do not include things like maintenance charges that are included in a rental option.

(b) the various rental options have not been sufficiently explored and costed by the council. What about renting at the Willow Brook Centre? I have heard that this could be much cheaper than the figure shown in option 3.

More fully-costed rental options should have been included in the consultation.

Please re-run the consultation with a full range of rental options, including the Willow Brook Centre. Also include the option of building a new office at the town centre on land previously foreseen for a health centre or within the hotel/office complex foreseen by Tesco.

34.
Final sentence of Para 2 states “it is hoped ….” – basing a loan repayment strategy on “hope” is unwise in our opinion. In the Blue Box final sentence states that calculations are based on a “worse case scenario” and “using all available information” – through my job I understand risk contingency and “optimism bias” (see HM Treasury Green Book). You need to justify and allow for the unknowns. We have little confidence in your estimates. Finally – I have no complaints with the service the council has provided me for 15 years despite your perception of being remote.  

35.
At this time of recession the council should be looking for the cheapest option. Clearly it is sustainable perhaps in 10 years the economic situation will allow for this frivolous spending of the tax payers money.
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Comments Only
1.
I have not voted for any particular option because:- I do not feel the proposals are sufficiently accurately costed to differentiate them. The proposal to move from rented property which has F & P costs paid by the landlord (presumably) seems, in these times, to be a nice to have rather than a need. Wherever the property is the vast majority of personal visitors would have to travel, mainly by private car, anyway.

2.
A further alternative would be to build on the vacant plot fronting the Leisure Centre next to the Willowbrook Centre facing the roundabout.

3.
If it must be moved, place it in a central area – easy to reach by bus. Not everyone has a car or a bike!

4.
The most obvious location is the Willow Brook Centre where most residents visit weekly.

5.
From the data provided it is not possible to make a through life, value for money decision.

6.
Long term better to build rather than rent. But please note – there is mention of “replacement car parking” but what about “additional car parking” for council staff and visitors? You need to avoid parking spilling over into other areas/residents’ parking etc. as has happened in other areas in the town.

7.
Based on the figures projected, the payback period for Options 1, 1a and 2 seems too long to be justified. I see rooms at the Baileys Court Activity Centre vacant for long periods – could the office be split and located in existing buildings (I’m sure the Jubilee Centre is the same). Another rental option – could space be rented at the Willow Brook Centre? This would put a public face to the council if it was in a retail; unit, and possibly aid “drop in” access.

8.
Option 4 – use empty rooms in Jubilee Centre, adapt within existing building to accommodate offices, only leaving the hall empty/available on a regular basis. Use all available empty space within the buildings e.g. Baileys Court, Brook Way and Leisure Centre before any new build/extension and cost to taxpayer is considered. Failing this – the continued use of current office space (option 3) as this is the least expensive option – saving at least £350 per sq. m on all other options. I find it amazing the council is considering spending a further 20% at this time of austerity.

9.
Once again I ask what BSTC does with the rates we pay. I have never had a reply to any of my letters asking for details. I spoke to a councillor in May. He said he would meet me in order to talk about matters. But never has. That’s the standard of councillors we have in this area. I suggest the best way to cut costs is to have one council for Bradley Stoke, Little Stroke and Stoke Gifford in one office, which should cut everyone’s parish rates by 50%. For all the use it is scrap BSTC completely plus South Glos CC and put everyone south of M4 into Bristol and north of M4 into Gloucestershire CC saving to cost of all the overpaid managers. I’m interested in your reply.

